
 

 

May 14, 2024 

To        Board of Education (Public Meeting) 

From Sean Nosek, Superintendent/CEO  

Re:  Uncertified Employees Teaching on Call (UETOCs) Update 

 
 
This report is presented to the Board for information. 
 
  
BACKGROUND: 
 
Since February 2024, twenty-eight (28) Uncertified Employees Teaching on Call (UETOC) were hired to help us 
cover teacher absences on the specific occasions where our TTOCs deployment cannot meet the demand. The 
selected candidates were chosen from a pool of 138 candidates and were subsequently provided training to 
prepare them for supervising students and facilitating classroom instruction.  
 
Most, if not all, are interested in becoming fully qualified teachers. The UETOCs identified their level of 
preference (elementary, middle, secondary) and are placed in their preferred area when possible.   
 
The feedback on the UETOCs has been tremendously positive. The UETOCs have been deployed 635 times 
since February, effectively keeping our helping teachers and administrators in their own positions. At the same 
time, our students are continuing their learning opportunities, and the UETOCs are gaining valuable classroom 
experiences.     
 
 

Date # of UETOC Dispatched 
Week 1 Feb. 20 to 23 23 52 
Week 2 Feb. 26 to Mar 1 23 91 
Week 3 March 4 to 8 23 87 
Week 4 March 11 to 15 23 77 
Week 5 April 2 to 5 24 9 
Week 6 April 9 to 12 24 78 
Week 7 April 15 to 19 24 89 
Week 8 April 22 to26 25 69 
Week 9 April 29 to May 3 26 83 
Total   635 

 


